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PRESIDENTS CORNER

| am going to aks all members to rally around the call for safety. You all must
be aware of what can happen if a flight line ““‘Lookeelou” gets hurt with a spinning
propellor. You could getsued. Yes, you sure could. . .so why notaword of cautionin
in a nice way. . .“l will answer any question you have, and after could you please
observe the flying from behind the chain link fence.” Most people just simply do
not understand the dangers involved in strollingamong yourairplanes. Its up to you
to educate them.

I’'ve been trying to finish my Sig Kommander, but | can’t survive in my garage.
Its been HOT and I’m sure you’ve noticed. Well, I’ll be flying in the fall | guess.

An assualtonthe longdistance record by RC Aircraft is contemplated by certain
members of our club. We wish them good luck.

Remember people, this is your newspaper, so if you have anything you want to
trade or sell, a call to the editor is all that is required.

Your board has decided that we are going to ask individuals to assist us in
scheduled club activities. We just do not have enough volunteers, and your board
cannot do it all. The Snack Bar is a good case and point. We have realized a good
return for our investment, and this has allowed us to do the things that we have en-
joyed at our field. So | will be asking you by name to assist us. We need the help. ...
and you will be helping YOUR club.

Marty Mallow
President

FLYIN' FOOLS by Jim Dalton

ReM. JIPN 184
WOW, WHAT A MESS... WHAT HAP- DID YOU LOSE
PENNED, LOSE IT IN A LOOP? IT INA LOW IN-
23

WELL, WHAT DID

VERTED PASS? HAPPEN ?

i

CLUB INSTRUCTORS

Students wishing to participate in this training program please call one of the following instructors
for an appointment.

Walter Clark 345-3910 Weekends
Phillip Mosko 645-2957 Weekends
Ralph Rosen 472-7723 Weekdays
Bob Schmitz 340-4353 Weekdays
Chuck Siegle 347-3182 Weekends
Tim Tourtillot 344-9723 ' Weekends
Ken Turner 340-4876 Weekends

Marvin Zauss 768-0855 Weekends



GENERAL MEETING - AUG. 28, 1984

The meeting was called to order by our President Marty Mallow at 7:45 p.m.,
followed by the pledge to the flag.

The treasurer’s report was given by the President, due to the absence of our
treasurer, Pete Olson.

Ourpresidentannouncedthata letteris being sentto Mr. Ward, atthe Parks and
Recreation Dept., asking permission to erect a permanent building at the Basin for
the Snack Stand and storage area. This seems to be a solution to the need of
maintaining a Snack Bar and meeting the requirements of the Board of Health.

An Air Show will be held at Van Nuys Airport on Sept. 1st & 2nd, plus Static Display.

~ New shirts have been ordered and an order sheet was passed around for those
who wish to order them. There are also T-Shirts & Hats available.

The president welcomed visitors and new members.

Vick Martin suggested having a giant yard sale to raise money for the Founda-
tion. The money would be used for the Snack Bar, but would be deductable from
your taxes as a contribution to the Foundation.

Walt Clark, President of Giant Scale Club reported on the Fun Fly that was just
held atthe basin by IMAA. The financial figures are notin as yet, butwill be reported
at the Giant Scale meeting in three weeks. From all reports the show was a big
success as far as flyers, spectators, etc. They had good newspaper, TV & magazine
coverage.

Show & Tell: Vick Martin - Aeronca Champ; Dennis Hargrove & Tony MaclLane
-Citabria; George Romaine - Sopwith; Mark Sutter- Victor Electric; Carl Stromberg -
Top Flite 0; and Carl Malter- Air Cruiser 60. The winners were Carl Stromberg, Sport
& George Romaine, Scale. Congratulations!

Congratulations to Pete Callas, one of our members who took a first place
award at the NATS!

Our speaker for the evening was Dan Panek, leading aerobatic pilotin the U.S.
He is president of the LA Aerobatic Club and competes nationally. He showed 2
films and explained something about the fundamentals of aeorbatic flying.

Mel Gifis asked the membership to vote on their choice of how to choose the
models of the month. The vote was to have a panel judge to decide the winners.

There will be a Quickee 500 at the Basin on Sept. 23rd. Mel Gifis is CD.

There are decisions being made for a way of enclosing the pylons and timers
for the races, for safety reasons. ;

Our meeting for October will be our annual Swap Meet. There will be a charge
for admission and renting a table. Renting a table is not limited to SFVF members.

Raffle winners were: Bob Adams (twice!), Otto Meier, Vick Martin, Reed
Packard, Doug Moore and Larry Bain.

Lois Hager
Secretary



BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - SEPT. 11, 1984

The meeting, which was held at the home of Marty Mallow, was opened at 7:30
by the president.

Those in attendance were: Marty Mallow, Phil Mosko, Ken Tyler, Dick & Lois
Hager, Pete & Betty Olson, Vick Martin, Ollie Van Houten, Mel Gifis & Marv Zauss.

A discussion concerning the field was held. Phil Mosko said that the city is
going to reseed the area bare of grass. The club needs the members help in main-
taining the field. Anytime a member is out there and sees something that needs
attention, please try to take care of it. We all need to help! A two foot high fence
may be putin one area in order to prevent cars from coming in and ruining our new
trees. The city is willing to put in a new tree where the large one was cut down,
but the club may have to pay for the cost of the tree. There are also plans in the
making to erecta building 10 X 30 feet, to be used forthe Snack Stand and storage.

Vick Martin was given permission by the board to buy 2 scanners.

Marty announced that the new shirts that have been ordered (the cotton button
shirt) will cost approximately $21.00 per shirt. This includes the silk screening of
the emblem on the back.

There have been reports thatthe bathrooms atthe field have been locked. If you
find them locked, go to the Parks & Recreation Dept. (near the field) and report it.
They are supposed to be open from 9 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Our Christmas party will be held on Fri., Dec. 17th. Letters will be sent out to
manufacturers in order to secure products for the raffle. There will also be two
main prizes like there was last year.

The NSRCA - Dist. 7 Championships are going to be held during our Pattern
Contest in Oct. Vick Martin will be CD.

The treasurers report was given.

Pete Olson suggested that the club purchase a flag pole in order to fly the flag
at events. It was also mentioned that a professional wind sock would be nice. Phil
Mosko will check with Parks & Recreation Dept.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m. The October meeting will be held

October 9, 1984, at the home of Mel Gifis.
Lois Hager
Secretary

PROGRAMS

Our guest speaker for Sept. will be Mark Smith of Mark’s Models. He wants to
introduce us to a couple of new standoff scale biplanes that he manufacturers.
We’ll see an SE-5 and a Fokker D-7 for 40 4-cycle power. Here’s an alternative for
you modelers who have been thinking of building an Elder. These bipesgotogether
real rast, give great performance and are very durable. Mark will also talk about his
Iinte) of carbon composite products, and he wants to field your questions on this
subject.

October will be our Swap Meet!
In November plan to enjoy our guest, former test pilot Tony LeVere.
DON’T FORGET!!! This month’s meeting will be Sept. 25th! SEE YOU THERE!



JUDEE HUSTON
Sureflite Skylane 182

OLLIE VAN HOUTEN
Jay Hawk Arrow
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IN WEST VAN NUYS
RADIO CONTROL SPECIALISTS

PLANES-BOATS-TRAINS
HO & N GAUGE « PLASTICS

H

I 785?3701 I
HOBBY HOUSE

7546 BALBOA BLVD - VAN NUYS
HUST BOUTH OF SBATICOY)

Smith Brothers' ol/oﬁﬁy Centers

CHUCK SMITH
SPECIALISTS IN RADIC CONTADLLED
PLANES ¢« BOATS « CaPs « WELICOPTENS
ROCKRTAY « TRAING o PLASTICS « SCIENCE
RADIO CONTROL RLYING LESSONS

NORTHR'DGE VAN NUYS LANCASTER
8941 RESEDA BLYD. 16217 VICTORY BAVD. 1223 W Avemus |
NOSTHRIDGE. CA 91324 VAN NuTs. CA LancCasTee, CA
(213) 8858636 (213) 7866583 (803) 9424984
THE VALLEY FLYER
Dick Hager

16458 Knapp Street
Sepulveda, CA 91343

Reprint permission given provided

credit given author and Valley Flyers

MATERIAL

FIRST CLASS MAIL

AIRPLANES - BOATS - RAILPCAGS - RACT CARS
RADIO CONTROLLED MODAL BRAVICE

EVETT'S MODEL SHOP
1836 OCRAN Panx BLVD.
BATA MONICA, CAL

CALIP
2134522120

CoLaY W, EvaYT W8 1JX

NEW! CUSTOM T-SHIRTS, IRON ONS
R/C AIRPLANES, GLIDERS, BOATS.CARS, ACCESSORIES
ROCKETS, TRAINS, PLASTICS, FREE FLIGHT, U/CONTROL

22718 Ventwea Bivd.
Woodland Hills, CA 01384

*it we dont have R - we'l get & FASTI™
CHUCK SIEGLE 347-3182




